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April 28, 2021 

 
The Honorable Matt Claman 
House Judiciary Chair 
State Capitol Room 118 
Juneau, AK 99801 

 
 
Dear Representative Claman, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to provide responses to the questions asked of the Department of 
Revenue on April 21, 2021, in the House Judiciary Committee.   
 
How many active-duty military members or their family members were absent from Alaska in 2019 and 
2020? How many millions of dollars are leaving the state?  
For PFD years 2019 and 2020 the division identified an average of 10,000 individuals who claimed an 
allowable absence from Alaska for active-duty military or accompanying the active-duty military 
personnel. We estimate if this bill passes, it could mean that at least 50% of those individuals would not 
be eligible in the future. For 2019, the dividends for 10,000 individuals totaled $16,060,000 and for 
2020, the dividends totaled $992,000. Estimating a 50% decrease in eligible applicants if this bill passes 
it would potentially reduce paid dividends by approximately $8.5mm.   
 
Where in Alaska statute and regulation is there language allowing snowbirds (for example) to be absent 
from Alaska up to 180 days? 
Please see AS 43.23.008 and 15 AAC 23.163. 
 
For those that volunteer in Peace Corps: How does this compare to someone in active military and how 
does that change with this bill?  
If this bill passes with language repealing AS 43.23.005(a)(4), 43.23.005(f), and AS 43.23.008(e), all of 
which apply to all allowable absences under AS 43.23.008(a), the division will apply the law consistently 
and uniformly. Repealing these statutes will increase the number of eligible applicants each year that 
are absent on allowable absences under AS 43.23.008(a).  
 
Will the application certification page still ask if the applicant plans to remain in Alaska?  
Yes.   
 



 
 

The PFD applications, both paper and online, contain certification and acknowledgement language 
attesting to the applicant’s intent to remain an Alaska resident, and understanding that untrue answers 
are subject to penalties or criminal prosecution. A copy of the certification language is included below.   
 
 If this bill passes with the repeal language for AS 43.23.005(a)(4), 43.23.005(f), and AS 43.23.008(e), one 
line will be removed from the PFD applications and is highlighted in the copy below,  
“I was physically present in the state of Alaska for at least 72 consecutive hours in 2019 or 2020.” 
However, all other certification language will remain intact.  
 
Image below: PFD application certification statement 
 

 
 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Corey Bigelow 
PFD Operations Manager 
 


